

May, June 2024

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers:

"And we know that all things work together for good to them that love God, to them who are the called according to his purpose." (Romans 8:28).

I have seen this so many times; things working together for our good. For instance, Wendy Tinsley, Duane's wife, has undergone much sickness in her life. But now every time she goes for therapy, things are working out to her good, and the reports are much better than the previous times she has gone for treatments. Praise God!

Please continue to pray for the three churches in Cyprus. They are doing well, and we thank each one of you for your financial support and your prayers helping to make these churches' existence possible. Also please continue to pray for West End Baptist Church in Easley, SC where our son Mark pastors and for our home church in Pickens where Mark Dibler is the pastor. We live in Valdese, NC; so we attend New Manna Baptist Church in Marion, NC where Tony Shirley is the pastor. Pray for this church as well.

Also, on a sad note, Bobby Laws passed away recently. This was Donna Tinsley's dad, Paul Tinsley's wife. Please pray for the family.

Oleen and I are getting much older, as all of us are, and our health is declining. However, God is blessing us, and we have a lot to be thankful for.

We appreciate so very much your prayers and financial support. To know y'all are praying for us is a real encouragement to say the least. We have a ministry of witnessing and passing out tracts everywhere we go and an intercessory prayer ministry, praying for many folks. We pray for all of our supporting churches and for individual folks as well. This is a daily ministry. Contact us if you need prayer.

The Tinsleys

Charles & Oleen Tinsley